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The purpose of Saint Alban’s 
Episcopal Church is to provide a joyous, 

loving, caring community of Christian worship 
and fellowship that makes Christ known through active 
response to the Gospel, for the spreading of God’s Kingdom 
on earth as it is in heaven.

June 2008
Arlington, Texas

Dear Parishioners
June will host a number of activities around St. Alban’s.  

Although our regular Christian Education Classes will be taking a 
vacation for the summer months, we will be offering at 9:15 a.m. 
on Sundays a Bible Study based upon the 40 days of Discernment.  
On Sunday June 1st and June 8th we will begin with the DVD of 
Archbishop Venebles visit to the Diocese of Fort Worth.  Then on 
June 15th we will begin the Bible Study.

VBS begins on Monday, June 9th until the 13th.  This is a great 
way to invite people to St. Alban’s and get them involved.  It is a 
way to reach out to your neighbors and friends as well as our own 
children at St. Alban’s.  Registration forms and Medical forms are 
available on our Web site.  So invite all those you know to join in 
VBS “Power Lab—Discovering Jesus’ Miraculous Power” from 9:30 
a.m. until 12:30 p.m. ages-- kindergarten through 5th grade are 
welcome along with your help, presence and prayers.

For our teenage youth, St. Michael’s Conference will be held at 
Camp Crucis.  Fr. Matkin will once again be one of the leaders and 
teachers at this Conference.  It is life changing for our youth so I hope 
you will encourage your teenager to join in the fun.  St. Michael’s 
Conference begins on the 15th of June and goes through the 21st.  
More information may be found at www.stmichaelsw.org.

Sunday, June 22nd is St. Alban’s Day.  We will be celebrating the 
end of our 60th year with a Choral Evensong at 5:30 p.m.  We will 
have our regular schedule of 8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. Eucharist in 
the morning but at 5:30 p.m. we will have The Rev. Stanley Maneikis 
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as our guest preacher at a wonderful Choral Evensong.  Following 
the Evensong, we will go to the Parish Hall for a potluck dinner.  I 
hope you will make every effort to be with us as we conclude and 
then begin our 61st year of ministry in Arlington.

A big thank you goes to the volunteers who filled in for Sharon 
while she was on vacation the end of April and the first part of May. 
Your help was greatly appreciated and you helped keep things 
running smoothly.  Thank you for all your help.  We give thanks to 
God for the expected arrival of Father Timothy and Melisa Matkin’s 
first child in November. Congratulations! The three of you will be 
in our prayers.  We also give thanks to God for the expected arrival 
of the first child of Deacon Jonathan and Elizabeth Duncan’s first 
child in September.  We also will be keeping the three of you in our 
prayers.  St. Alban’s is indeed blessed with all the new life we have 
and are expecting in the parish.  

Once again I remind you we are having a reception to welcome 
Deacon Jonathan and Elizabeth Duncan to St. Alban’s on July 6th 
at 9:15 a.m.  Please come, meet and give them a warm St. Alban’s 
welcome.  Mark your calendars for Saturday, August 9 for Fr. 
Duncan’s Ordination to the Priesthood which will be here at St. 
Alban’s at 10:00 a.m. It will be great to have Deacon Duncan on 
board on July 1st.

A number of projects will also begin in June.  Our first project 
on our wish list for the Capital Campaign is taking place. Our old 
heating and air conditioning units are being dismantled as I write 
this.  Our new heating and air conditioning units will be installed 
next week.  Ahhhh…..cold air when we need it and heating when we 
need it…isn’t that going to be fantastic! 

By the time this Legate reaches you, we will have chosen the 
General Contractor for the multiple roofs and other storm damage 
repairs.  I hope that we will be starting no later than mid June with 
replacing the roofs.  Many thanks to Pat Sparks, Steve Altman and 
the members of the development committee that have worked hard 
to insure we receive the best service for the repairs.  I give thanks 
also to the Diocesan Risk Committee who has been so helpful with 
referrals and information for all the repairs. 

After the roofs are replaced we can hopefully begin on the first 
phase of the Marsee Memorial Garden.  We have had to wait for the 
heating and air conditioning units to be installed.  Then we have to 
wait for the roof to be replaced.  Hopefully that will be the end of 
delays and work can begin on this beautiful garden.
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Besides all these we will have painting done to the outside of 
the buildings, a new narthex floor installed; the hole in the ceiling 
repaired, stained glass windows to be repaired and who knows what 
else may be coming out of the many blessings our Lord has given 
us.  Keep St. Alban’s in your prayers as we finish up our 60th year 
and begin afresh our 61st year of our Lord and Savior’s ministry in 
Arlington.

We do know what else. University Street which is north of the 
Church will also be under construction over the next year.  The city 
will be replacing water and sewer pipes.  I don’t quite know what all 
this will entail when they tear up the street right next to St. Alban’s, 
but do be warned and careful when crossing the street or driving 
out of our parking lots.  God is blessing us with new infrastructure 
in our whole renewal process. Something unexpected!

Once again as summer approaches, I remind you that God does 
not take a vacation nor does St. Alban’s Parish.  We still keep the 
doors open, lights on, air conditioning going and ministry and 
prayers are still very active.  So please keep your gifts and pledges 
current before you leave on vacation. Not only is it a good discipline 
for each of us but keeps our financial obligation current.  Please 
be faithful where ever you may travel.  Bring back a bulletin from 
a church you attended while on vacation.  It is always great to see 
what other churches are doing.

				    In Christ,
				    Fr. K+

Mark Your Calendars
June 22 – St. Alban’s Day Choral Evensong at 5:30 p.m. and 

potluck dinner following in the parish hall.  Father Stanley Maneikis 
will be our guest speaker

July 6 – Welcome reception for Deacon Jonathan Duncan and 
his wife Elizabeth at 9:15 a.m. in the parish hall

August 9 – Ordination of Deacon Jonathan Duncan at 10:00 
a.m. here at St. Alban’s with a reception following

August 24 – Rally Day
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St. Alban’s Bookstore and Gift Shop features a wide 
selection of gifts, books and cards for graduation and Father’s Day 
(June 15).   From pocket crosses to Prayer Books, from desk items 
to devotionals, you’re sure to find the perfect gift.  A shipment of 
new items from Gund for little ones, children or grandchildren, for 
birthdays or just for fun, is now on display in the store.  Additionally, 
you will find new books of Bible stories and other religious topics 
for children.  

Drop by during the week between 10:00 and 3:00 or on Sunday 
morning between services.  During July, the Bookstore will be closed 
on weekdays but will remain open on Sundays.  Regular weekday 
hours will resume on August 4.  Your purchases help us continue to 
serve as outreach to our community.  Thank you for your support!

Saturday Book Club: There will be a study beginning in June 
of the book The Reluctant Healer: One Woman’s Journey of Faith 
by Emily Gardiner Neal.  We will meet on the third Saturday of each 
month at 9 am in the church parlor.  A review of the book states:

    Emily Gardiner Neal was a skeptic in the early 1950’s and a 
professional journalist. Strongly affected by witnessing a healing 
service, she felt compelled to investigate the phenomenon. She 
began to talk with those who were healed, their pastors, their 
families and their physicians. In the process, she began honestly 
to face her own apprehension, subsequently writing A Reporter 
Finds God Through Spiritual Healing. Her journey of faith and 
her participation in the healing ministry of the church for the 
next thirty years are recorded in her additional six books- all out 
of print. An anthology of those books has been skillfully written 
by Anne Cassel to share the essence of her timeless stories and 
her extensive research. The book, formerly titled Celebration of 
Healing is scripturally sound. The Episcopal Healing Ministry 
Foundation had sponsored the reprint of this work entitled The 
Reluctant Healer.

 Come and join us as we read and discuss this work written by 
a woman who began her journey as an agnostic and eventually was 
ordained to the diaconate in the Episcopal Diocese of Pittsburgh in 
1978.

 The book is available through St. Alban’s bookstore. For more 
information please contact Alison Coombs  817-496-5602. This 

Announcements and Coming Events
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study is sponsored by Order of Saint Luke. 
Canterbury Ministry for the UTA community and all young 

adults is meeting at 7pm on on the first Sundays of the month during 
the summer in the Canterbury House at the corner of S. Davis and 
Fourth Street. All are welcome. Dinner is provided. Our website is 
utacanterbury.blogspot.com.

Camp Crucis Parish Campouts and Picnics
Camp Crucis will be working closely with the congregations 

of the Diocese of Fort Worth to set church campouts and picnics. 
St. Vincent our cathedral is leading the way with a church family 
campout. We have reduced the prices to encourage families to tent 
camp or stay in one of our air-conditioned cabins. Tent camping is 
$5 per person per night with a maximum of $15 per tent per night. 
Cabin rates are $50 per night for up to 14 people. Hiking, fishing, 
sports equipment, and court use are free. Swimming, horseback 
riding, and bounce houses can be added for an additional fee. Our 
picnic special includes the use of DeWolfe hall and the pool use for 
$5 per person. These specials are available for churches only. We 
would like to say thank you for your support of Camp Crucis and 
help you strengthen your Christian community. Come and enjoy 
God’s garden in Granbury.

Daughters of the King – St. Teresa of Avila Chapter
The Daughters of the King is a prayer and service group of 

women at St. Alban’s. We have been active for about two years.  
All members are enthusiastic about their calling.  We meet on the 
second Saturday of each month at 11:30 a.m. in the conference 
room.  You are invited to visit our meeting anytime.

Our services, at present, include keeping white vestments clean 
and a prayer shawl ministry.  A new activity that we are beginning is 
the Encouragement Card.  You will find in the pews a blue card for 
you to send a message of encouragement to someone in the church.  
Just put your card in the alms basin and we will send it on.  Thanks 
to Peggy Pate and Sara Beall for this new ministry.  —Gloria Lawley, 
President
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Note From the Editor
I hope you all are doing well and would like to express a big 

thank you for the prayers and well wishes for our new little family.  
I have implemented a few changes to submission policy.

Lately I have been receiving submissions very late.  Because 
this delays the publication and mailing of the newsletter, I will no 
longer accept new submissions after the 13th of the month prior 
to publication.  Corrections should be submitted no later than the 
20th.  The newsletter is still viewable as a PDF on the Saint Alban’s 
website.  Please be aware that images containing text will not be 
included if the text is unreadable at a small size.  In addition, I will 
not accept PDF files to be included.  If you would like to submit a 
flyer, please send it in MS Word format (.doc).  Also when sending 
submissions please refrain from using all caps.

				    Yours in Christ,
				    Anna Sparkman
				    Editor

Tales From the Loft
As I write this, the Ascension of Our Lord has just past and we 

are in the Novena before Pentecost. The service on that Thursday 
was the culminating high point of the Easter season with a glorious 
choral mass and equally inspiring sermon by Fr. Tim. Ascension is 
one of the high holy days of the liturgical year. I know that it is hard 
to schedule a weekday service into an already tightly filled agenda. 
But I found it well worth the effort to attend and spend an hour to 
experience the fullfillment of the Easter season. Plan now to make 
attending the Ascension service one of your priorties next year and 
join me in a glorious holy experience.

     As of May 7, we have $28,075. in the Organ Fund. We still 
need $10,530. to be able to order another organ case to begin the 
second phase of our project. Is this amount in your range of giving? 
If so, let me know and I will give Ross a call.

 
				    Charlene Polivka Dorsey
				    Organist Emerita



June 2008 St. Alban’s�

St. Michael’s Youth Conference
Much more than a ‘Church Camp’, St. Michael’s Conference is a 7-

day conference where an intentional community of prayer, support, 
and education helps to form young Christians to be witnesses to the 
world of the Saving Power of Jesus Christ.

Through worship, study, discussion, recreation, and relaxation, 
the community seeks both a clearer vision of God in Christ, and 
strength and power to fight evil and serve God. For most, it is 
such a joyful experience that they want it to continue, and many 
do continue by returning year after year. Michael is a good patron 
Saint. He symbolizes a strong religion, the kind of religion where 
true joy is to be found.

This conference has already borne much fruit in the life of 
the Church through the lives of those Michaelites (Conference 
participants) who are active in their respective parishes throughout 
the Episcopal Church. We are committed to making the Conference 
available to the youth of the Southwestern region of the United 
States. Our intention is not to do a “new” thing, but to faithfully 
hand on what has been given to us - the Catholic Faith. Our worship 
and practice are therefore unapologetically Anglo-Catholic, and our 
teaching orthodox.

Please visit www.stmichaelsw.org for more information.  Fr. 
Matkin will be teaching two classes again this year.
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Sunday School Corner
I am not ashamed of the gospel, because it is the 

power of God for the salvation of everyone
who believes: first for the Jew, then for the Gentile.

Romans 1:16

Summer has arrived! Our Sunday morning volunteers enjoy a 
break from our weekly Christian Education classes, however, we’ll 
continue with Christian formation activities during June, giving 
your children opportunity for fellowship and learning so that all 
adults can easily attend the parish-wide bible study in the Parish 
Hall this month.  If you are in 8th through 12th grade, we can use 
your help with the children. Please call to volunteer.

I was thankful to hear Rob Rienow, author of Visionary 
Parenting, over at St. John’s in May. He used an interesting 
analogy concerning ‘power’. He said in pointing your child’s heart 
to Christ, no matter what their age, ‘Be not ashamed of the gospel.’ 
He went on to say why, according to Romans 1:16…..’Because it is 
the power of God unto salvation for everyone who believes….”  He 
then asked, ‘If you held the cure for cancer in your hand, would 
you not give it to your child if needed?”  (Yes!) In the same way, 
since we hold the power unto salvation in our hearts through 
the knowledge of God through Christ, would we not continue to 
share it with our children? (Yes, of course!) Accordingly, during 
our Vacation Bible School, the week of June 9th – 13th, 9:30am 
– 12:30pm, children and volunteers will discover more about 
the gospel at Power Lab: Discovering Jesus Miraculous Power.  
Come and See! Call the church office or go to www.saintalbans.org  
to register today. 

Thank you for your continued prayers for the ministry of 
Christian Education. Please prayerfully consider how you can 
participate next fall, beginning September 7th.  We need 3 to 4 
teachers on each of our four teaching teams. Let me know if you 
are willing and available to join this ministry so that planning can 
begin.

				    Warmly yours in Christ,
				    Susie Wheaton
				    Christian Education Coordinator:
				    Children and Youth
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Christian Education Calendar
JUNE 1, 8, 15, 22, 29      Adult Study in Parish Hall
PreK 4’s & K – Room 1
First through 5th – Room 6 
Youth – Needed as volunteers with the children

Vacation Bible School
Saint Alban’s Episcopal Church welcomes you to 

Vacation Bible School
 

June 9th - 13th
9:30Am to 12:30pm

 
Kindergarten - 5th grade 

 
911 S. Davis drive

Arlington, tx 76013
817-274-7826

Registration forms: call or visit www.saintalbans.org
Youth and adult volunteers needed.

Please watch for posters in the narthex for items to donate. 
Thank you.
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Congratulations 2008 Graduates
High School
Stephen Beall – All Saints High School, planning to attend 

Drexel University in Philadelphia majoring in Criminal Justice
Ryan Chamberlain – Lamar High School, planning to attend 

Stephen F. Austin in Nacogdoches and is considering Business, 
Entrepreneurship or Education

Didi Eigbobo – Lamar High School, planning to attend UTA or 
UT Dallas and study Math & Science Engineering

Shawn Gieser – Arlington High School, planning to attend UT 
Arlington and majoring in Pre-Medical

Haley Glidewell – Lamar High School, planning to attend Red 
McCombs School of Business at UT Austin

Alex Hardaway – Martin High School, planning to attend either 
DePaul University in Chicago majoring in Theatre

Allie Roark – Summit High School, planning to attend 
Sam Houston State University in Huntsville and majoring in 
Psychology

Melissa Rose – Oakridge High School
Stephen Varnell – Arlington High School, planning to attend 

Louisiana State University with a band scholarship and majoring 
in Pre-Law

College
Alexis Tryon – Magna cum laude from the University of 

Pennsylvania with a degree in Communications and History of Art
Elizabeth White – University of Texas at Arlington with a 

degree in Criminal Justice
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Kroger Rebate Program
Kroger has changed their organization rebate program, now 

calling it the Kroger Neighbor to Neighbor Donation Program, 
replacing the Kroger Share Card.  This program runs from May 
1, 2008 through April 30, 2009.  For those of you with Kroger 
Plus cards who used the Share Card each time you shopped, this 
program will be much easier.  Please take a copy of the Customer 
Letter located in the Narthex on the Visitor’s Table, and the next 
time you stop at Kroger have the cashier scan your Plus card and 
then the barcode in the Letter.  This will enroll your Plus card in the 
Neighbor to Neighbor program for the entire year, and St. Alban’s 
will receive a portion of $1,000,000 that Kroger will donate to all 
the enrolled charitable organizations.  You will no longer need to 
have the Share Card scanned each time you shop.  St. Alban’s will 
receive a portion of the $1,000,000 based on the percentage of our 
purchases compared to the other charitable organizations.

Sunday Scripture Readings for June
June  1 — The Third Sunday after Pentecost 

Deuteronomy 11:18-21,26-28	 Romans 3:21-25a,28 
 	 Psalm 31:1-5,19-24		  Matthew 7:21-27 

June  8 — The Fourth Sunday after Pentecost
	 Hosea 5:15-6:6		  Romans 4:13-18 
	 Psalm 50:7-15		  Matthew 9:9-13

June 15 — The Fifth Sunday after Pentecost
	 Exodus 19:2-8a		  Romans 5:6-11
	 Psalm 100			  Matthew 9:35-10:8(9-15)

June 22 — The Sixth Sunday after Pentecost
	 Jeremiah 20:7-13		  Romans 5:15b-19
	 Psalm 69:7-10, 16-18 	 Matthew 10:(16-23)24-33

June 29 — The Seventh Sunday after Pentecost
	 Isaiah 2:10-17		  Romans 6:3-11
	 Psalm 89:1-4,15-18 	 Matthew 10:34-42
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Saints for June
  1 Justin, Martyr at Rome, c. 167  
  2 The Martyrs of Lyons, 177
  4 Boniface, Archbishop of Mainz, Missionary to Germany, 

Martyr, 754  
  9 Columba, Abbot of Iona, 597  
11 St. Barnabas the Apostle
14 Basil the Great, Bishop of Caesarea, 379  
15 Evelyn Underhill, 1941  
16 Jospeph Butler, Bishop of Durham, 1752  
18 Bernard Mizeki, Catechist and Martyr in Rhodesia, 1898
22 St. Alban the Martyr
24 Nativity of St. John the Baptist
28 Irenaeus, Bishop of Lyons, c. 202
29  Saint Peter and Saint Paul, Apostles
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A Guide for Giving

Participation Statistics in our Parish
					     Mar.	 Apr.	 May
Average Sunday 	 2007		  307	 497	 255
Attendance		  2008		 333	 253	 258

			   Budgeted Receipts	Actual Receipts
Financial 	 Apr.	 $45,716		  $ 38,588.02
Giving	 for	 May	 N/A			   N/A
2008
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Sowing Seeds
Habitat for Humanity Within our own Church Family 

at St. Alban’s. 
Please reference the work schedule below for your information.
You may either e-mail your particular task request to
Sowing-Seeds@saintalbans.org or simply call the Church office 

and request to be contacted by sowing seeds for the upcoming 2008 
– 2009 season.

Please make sure to include:
	 Your name.
	 Home address.
	 Home phone #.
	 Cell phone # (if any).
	 Brief description of task(s) you need help with.

A member of out team will contact you to obtain more 
information regarding your request.

Saturday, Jun. 07, 2008. 	Previously Scheduled
Saturday, Jul. 05, 2008.  	Previously Scheduled
Saturday, Aug. 02, 2008, 	Summer vacations (no work to be 

scheduled).
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Kudos
Know ye by these presents that the undersigned hereby recognize 

the extraordinary dedication, scholarship, conviction, appetite, 
and perseverance of a band of devotes known in these parts as St. 
Alban’s Sowing Seeds, who on the 3rd day of May in the year of our 
Lord 2008, did gather at the training site to test their mettle in a 
throwdown pavestone exhibition.    These candidates undaunted, 
with practiced dispatch and without disparaging words did dig, 
shovel, haul, spread, smooth, layer, measure, resmooth, tamp, and 
finally stack bricks to create a magnificent brickway for nature’s 
waters to flow without erosion.  By the powers of this notice let it be 
universally recognized that the following initiates have been tested 
and found worthy having passed their OJT baccalaureate and are 
hereby conferred the titles noted.  

Nasser Gittiban…Fearless Organizer Supreme
Ty Head…Extraordinary Jack of Trades
Tom Lawley…Senior Field Academic Esq.
Ron Huffstetter…Durable Shoveler and Bucket Brigadier
Mike Altman…Faithful Hauler of Bricks and Sand
Gloria Lawley…Journeyman Bricklayer Superior
Julio Welling…Bricklayer Exemplar
Bill Welling…Inspiring Whip and Tool Magnet
Rick Coombs…Faithful and Capable Grand Poobah

With these Godly craftsman, St. Alban’s Sowing Seeds is blessed 
and Steve and Rilla Altman are thankful and grateful.

Over three days in early 
May, Archbishop Gregory 
Venables, the Primate of the 
Province of the Southern 
Cone, spoke and responded 
to questions from the clergy 
and laity of the diocese.

Pictured is Archbishop 
Venables and Bishop Iker.
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Youth Sunday Offering — Allie Roark
As part of our Youth Sunday and Christian Education volunteer 

appreciation Sunday, graduating senior,  Miss Allie Roark, was 
asked to share what active participation in St. Alban’s parish 
youth and Christian education  programs has meant to her. We 
thank her for this special offering and look forward to seeing her 
when she is home from college through the years.

I have gone to St. Alban’s my entire life. I have learned and 
experienced so much here and have met some great people who 
have become some of my very best friends. This place is everything 
that I could hope for in a church and in a family.  This is more 
than just a place to come and worship; it is a place to come and be 
comforted, loved, and accepted. In the time that I was participating 
in the youth group, I learned and grew so much as a person. 

The education I have received here transcends what is typically 
thought of when you think of Sunday school. In these classes, you 
learn to know not only God, but yourself and God in yourself. The 
discussions in the Sunday school classes that I have been have very 
rarely stayed on the sole topic of the intended lesson.  Just ask any 
of our wonderful teachers. And, although many tangents took us 
far from the intended point of the lesson, we still managed to learn 
something and found a new perspective in which to look at things.  
It is truly amazing how many ways can be found to relate normal, 
everyday occurrences which excite, frustrate, confuse and astound 
us and use them to find a new beauty in life, in the Scripture we 
study, and in applying these lessons everyday after learning this 
new outlook. 

As some of you know, when I was in seventh and eighth grade, 
my family and I moved to southeast Texas and became part of the 
St. Stephen’s family. It was there that I learned how truly advanced 
my Christian education really is. When I was younger, I was very 
shy (imagine that…), and I would only go to Sunday school with my 
dad. At first I thought I would just sit there and not understand. 
But, I was soon quite able to jump right in and contribute to the 
discussion. 

New Beginnings has been another of the things that has really 
enriched and enlightened my experience here at St. Alban’s. For 
those of you who don’t know, New Beginnings is a youth retreat 
for seventh through ninth grade students. If you haven’t gone, GO! 
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And, if you’re too old, then go to Happening, which is the retreat 
for tenth through twelfth grade students. I never actually made it 
to Happening because I was never able to find the time to go. I am 
truly saddened by this, so again, I’m telling you to GO! Because it 
will change your life! And, if you’re shy and don’t know anybody 
and think that you’ll go and be miserable, throw that out the 
window because the friends will find you!  Trust me, I know. You’ll 
get so close to these friends during this one weekend that you’ll just 
keep talking, and you’ll have amazing friends all over North Texas 
because you’ve shared a life-altering experience that so many never 
get to understand. This is a bond that will keep you strong and help 
you through any troubled or stressful times you may experience, 
because you’ll have people to help you through it. And, when life is 
great and you’re just really excited, you still have someone to call 
and tell about it. I know you’re thinking, “Well, I can get that at 
school or something…” This is just different; but I digress.

I’m supposed to be up here talking about how all of these things 
have impacted my life. It’s funny, I hadn’t ever really thought about 
it, and when I began thinking about all of these wonderful memories 
I have, it made realize, I don’t think I could have memories like mine 
from anywhere else. St. Alban’s has been shaping the person I have 
become since before I was even born. I was baptized here. I received 
First Communion here. I was in Music Makers and Youth Choir 
when we still had it. I’ve done so much here, and I’m so grateful to 
have had that opportunity.  It’s the simple things in life that create 
some of the best memories. It’s the challenges in life that define 
character. I would like to think that some of my best character 
building and memory making have been done right here.  There 
are so many ways that St. Alban’s can change people, but I know 
that the best way it has changed me is that it’s helped me to realize 
everything that I’ve just told all of you. And, that is that this place is 
love. Going off to college is going to be scary, but I really believe that 
everything will be ok because I’ve learned a strong sense of faith 
during these many years I’ve come here.  I know that, come what 
may, God will be there guiding me and I’ll have people behind me 
helping me to listen and do what is right.

Thank you and God bless you.
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Pentecost Picnic
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June Anniversaries
 3  Don & Charlene Dorsey
 4  Tom & Nannette Lenz
 4  Paul & Debbie Nelson
 5  Ron & Rae Huffstetter
 5  Christopher & Jeannette Hamilton
 5  James & Joan Swann
 6  Mike & Marcia Grogan
 6  Richard & Esther Stolley
 7  Mike & Susan Kranker
 7  Charles & Lou Baker
 8  Tom & Evelyn Hellier
 8  Reuel & Kit Jentgen
 9  Bob & Elly Ferbend
10  Richard & Ann Mullins

12  Charles & Marisa Postlewate
15  Pat & Lori Leaverton
16  Joe & Doreen Bruner
16  Stephen & Jodi Vinson
19  Doug & Gretchen Hosea
19  Andy & Amy Schoening
20  Earl & Eleanor Tetzlaff
21  Rick & Alison Coombs
21  Walter & Joy Watkins
24  Don & Susie Wheaton
25  Kevin & Kristin Hadawi
29  John & Gina Walker
30  Bob & Sue Yarger

June Birthdays
 1  Betty Garner
 1  Marcie Eckert
 2  Aurelia Green
 2  Beverly Haagen
 2  Scarlett McPherson
 2  Debbie Williams
 4  Dorothy Lynn Brooks
 4  Julieanne Owens
 4  Shirley Parker
 5  Pete Haagen
 7  Heidi Grissman
10  Jean Dallmeyer
10  Pat Sparks
11  Helene Nicholson
11  James Wagoner
12  Judy East

21  Trevor Lenz
22  William Watkins
23  Jody Gittiban
24  Jeanne Miles
25  Paul Baumgardner
25  Debbie Nelson
26  Lucille Matthews
26  Judy Short
27  Bob Ferbend
29  Jessica Berry
29  Didi Eigbobo
29  Akttere Eigbobo
29  Bernie Wills
29  June Brooks
30  Vincent Go

12  Jade Jones
14  Dudley Jones
14  Bobbye Phifer
16  Melanie Clark
16  Roberta Morgan
18  Marian Miller
18  Michael Morales
18  Christian Waln
19  Susan Wilson
19  Helen Raulston
20  Haley Glidewell
20  Rae Huffstetter
20  Nicholas Romero
20  Franklin Salazar
20  Teresa Stegall
20  Edna Johnson



June 2008 St. Alban’s20

Jim    
Scott    
Jane    
Robert    
Victoria    
Evelyn  
Hedy    
Jack & Jeanne  
Frank  
Richard & Lucille  
Philip     
Renato
Sandra & Don  
Everitt    
John & Gina  
Paul    
Edna    
Jim & Emalee
Ciara    
Don    
Margarette
Michael    
Mark    
Matthew
Diane    
Carl    
Julie
Lois  
Frank & Charlene  
John
Linda    
Graciela    
Jade    
Gary    
Don & Nancy  
Richard
Vicki    
Jared    
Glenda

Intercessions
First names will be listed for a three month period and then automatically 
dropped off.  In order to continue prayers for everyone who needs them, 
you will need to fill out the yellow card in the pews.

Ross    
Emily    
Ryan
Jonathan    
Todd    
Michael
Mary    
Martha    
Althea
Rachelle    
Dave    
Herb & Ann
Barbara    
David    
Marsha
Mark    
Bobbye    
Donald    
Stephen & Andrea  
Sean    
Evan
Carol    
Charlotte    
Andy & Rachel
TJ    
Eric    
Janene    
Stevi    
Tim    
James
Gary    
Michele    
Buck  
Phil    
Shirley    
Theresa
Stephanie     
Brittany    
Carolyn    

Greg & Marilyn  
Ella & Mark        
Karen & Beverly
Polly    
Randy & Pat  
Stephanie  
Chris    
Elijah 
Bill & Oma    
Betty    
Jeanne
Vicki    
Kaitlyn    
Jeff
Patrice      
Gay    
Julie & Family
Rick      
Corbin/Fanning 
Family  
Jeff & Meredith
Daniel      
Alison    
Tye
Rhodes Family    
Julieanne    
Peggy  
BJ
Kay, Darby & family  
Flo
Barbara      
Kelly    
Hannah
Midge      
Bill & Julio    
Randal & Meredith  
Bill      
Anne    
Francis
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Our Military

Michael Root USArmy
Aaron Haggard USArmy
Joe Douglass USMC
Cole Hatton USNavy
Jeremiah Johnson USArmy
Dustin Hanson USAF
Chris Lamb USMC
Justin Grimes USMC
Bruce Holland USArmy
Robert Lundy USAF
Chris La Valley USArmy
Chris Naler USMC
Josh Pierce USArmy

Michael Hetrick USArmy
Jordan Granberry USMC
Charles Reed USArmy
Hank Skorija USAR
Brett Meadows USAF
Dr. Shawn Garcia USNavy
Tim Hartman USAF
Will Meek USArmy
Geoffrey Miera USArmy
Randy Tindle USAF
Anthony Lovato USArmy
Beth Bridges USArmy

Pray for the Military of the United States, especially those listed below:

Brandy      
Karyn    
Herman
Ron      
Billy Joe    
Becky
Laura      
Larry    
Jona
Chrissy      
Shannon    
Jordan
Cindy      
David & Girls  
Ann 

Jane      
Jean    
Lillian  
Bryan & Lillith    
Mike & Kim  
Klay
Jay      
Mike & Nikki  
Anne
Wanda      
Jim    
Florence
Michelle      
Susan    
Charles 

Angela      
Mary    
Scott
Judy      
Jerry    
Cecil
Gary & Cindy    
Scarlett    
Josephine  
Joan & Steve      
Marla    
Kristin
Gaither & Diane

Greeter Schedule

June  1

June  8

June 15

June 22

June 29

8:00 a.m.
B. Ferbend/D. Dorsey

M. Mathis/B. Ferbend

K. Higham/R. Allen

M. & R. Fausneaucht

J. Wills/C. Patton, Sr.

10:30 a.m.
M. & S. Franke

H. & C. Ekholm

M. & J. Morales

N. & J. Gittiban

E. Momah

5:30 p.m.
J. Howard

T. Gilmore

J. Howard

R. Jentgen

S. Fielder
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Usher Schedule

June  1

June  8

June 15

June 22

June 29

8:00 a.m.
Bob Ferbend
Don Dorsey

Mel Mathis
Bob Ferbend

Keith Higham
Richard Allen

Mary Jane Fausneaucht
Ray FAusneaucht

Jerry Wills
Charles Patton, Sr.

10:30 a.m.
David Morgan
Pat Leaverton
Jim Meek
John Berry

Marilyn Huff
Gavin Berry
Jim Swann
Bryan O’Hara

Nick Garefalos
Donald Garefalos
Darrel Glidewell
Bud Horton

Bill Welling
Julio Welling
Paul Nelson
Grant Mathews

Sean Sparkman
Kevin Hadawi
Jim Rhea
Betty Rhea

5:30 p.m.
Jerri Howard

Theresa Gilmore

Jerri Howard

Reuel Jentgen

Sharon Fielder

Parish Register

Transfers out:  Thomas Mackie to Saint Mark’s Cathedral, Shreveport, 
LA

Transfers in:  Jim & Ann Mullins from St. Andrew’s, Grand Prairie; 
Terri Lynn Fausneaucht from St. Mark’s, Arlington; Margaret McMurtry 
fromTrinity Episcopal, Marshall, TX

Births: Cadence Kai Williams, granddaughter of Gary & Debbie Williams, 
great-granddaughter of Parks & Hilde Williams; Alexander John Barr, son 
of Travis & Kendall Marsee Barr, granddaughter of Judy Marsee

Deaths:  Harry Haagen, 5-10-08, father of Pete Haagen.  Nancy Olson, 
5-24-08, wife of Don Olson; Patricia Naler, 5-26-08, mother of Marcia 
Grogan
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St. Alban’s Episcopal Church
911 S. Davis Drive, Arlington, TX 76013

The Rev’d Edward F. Kresowaty, ssc, Rector

Sunday Worship
Morning Prayer and the Holy Eucharist (said)			         8:00 a.m.
The Holy Eucharist (sung)				        10:30 a.m.
Evening Prayer and the Holy Eucharist (said)			         5:30 p.m.

Weekday Liturgies
Mon - Thur	 Morning  Prayer				          9:00 a.m.
Monday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			       10:00 a.m.
Wednesday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			         9:30 a.m.
Thursday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			         6:30 a.m.
Friday	 Holy Hour, first Fridays, Sept—May (Church)	       5:00 p.m.
Saturday	 Reconciliation (Confessional)	 	 	       9:15 a.m.
		  Holy Eucharist (Church)			       10:00 a.m.
	 	 Holy Rosary (Church)		 	 	     11:00 a.m.

Office Hours
8:30 a.m. to noon and 1:00 to 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday

Email Contacts
Fr. Edward F. Kresowaty	 	 	          frkresowaty@saintalbans.org
Fr. Timothy M. Matkin	 	 	                frmatkin@saintalbans.org
Canon John H. Heidt	 	 	              fjheidt8914@sbcglobal.net
Deacon Nancy Weaver	 	 	 	    nsweaver@gmail.com

Jody Gittiban (Senior Warden)	 	 	        ngittiban@tx.rr.com
Ron Horton (Junior Warden)	 	 	 rhorton@sradesign.com

Church Staff
Monica Brown (Special Events)	 	        monicabrown444@yahoo.com
Sharon Fielder (Parish Secretary)	 	                 sfielder@saintalbans.org
Vicki Keller (Director of Children’s Choirs)                        vkeller813@sbcglobal.net
Laura Lace/Heidi Grissman (Bookstore Directors           bookstore@saintalbans.org
Thomas Rinn (Music Director)	 	 	 thomasjrinn@gmail.com
Anna Sparkman (Newsletter Editor)	 	             newsletter@saintalbans.org
Pat Sparks (Administration/Finance)		 	     pats@saintalbans.org
Susie Wheaton (Christian Education)	            christianed@saintalbans.org
Dorinda White (Organist/Bell Choir)	 	 	    dwmusic5@gmail.com

Phone Numbers
Church Office     	 817-274-7826	 Bookstore	                817-274-4821
Metro	 	 817-265-0800	 Fax	                 817-860-6816
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